
From: Fran Pollard <LPFP@comcast.net>  
Sent: Friday, October 11, 2019 4:42 PM 
To: Elizabeth Dallman <EDallman@smcgov.org> 
Subject: SMC Parks Dog Pilot Project Work Group 
 
Dear Dog Park Committee Members and Co. Parks Dept.  
 
I think I need to be clear about why I keep repeating, please, do NOT allow off leash dogs on the tot lot side of Quarry 
Park including the 2 +/- acres of scenic play fields above the tot lot because it is the logical extension for families or 
groups to play sports on or picnic, etc.  
 
Also, I see the same people with their dogs almost daily who have taken over that area  
above the tot lot to use as their own personal dog park. Some of them are elderly or semi-handicapped who cannot 
climb the trails nor the short distance to the Quarry Floor or who have a limited time and prefer a flat area to play ball 
and let their dogs run around freely, so they need a flat area, a designated dog park.  
 
I have spoken to many in the Community who agree with this, including the dog owners 
We support a real dog park on the other side of the parking lot for those who would rather throw a ball and have 
their dogs go fetch. We also support designated QP trails and perhaps the quarry floor for off leash. 
                                                     
Some of these people come almost daily to sit at the table above the tot lot and throw the ball for their dogs to fetch. 
So, along with the dog park, a couple of tables and/or benches would also be good to place at one end of the dog 
park. 
 
While planning for our four legged family members, I think we have forgotten the human children who also need to 
play and run and have fun, including older teens or sports groups. That area is the only play field left in El Granada for 
our kids and groups to play ball on, or frisbee, or other activities including just getting together or having a picnic, 
etc.  The dogs  
are intimidating, and I have witnessed people and children shy away when the dogs are running around in that area.  
  
The County now owns about 800 acres of trails and parkland and I don’t think it’s asking too much to keep those 3 or 
4 acres of park including the tot lot for just families and children and groups to picnic or play sports without having 
dogs running around and doing everything that dogs do.  
 
The same thing goes for the Pillar Point Bluffs. I support off leash on the trails but wonder if a portion of the bluffs 
couldn't be fenced in for people to play fetch with their dogs rather than having all of them running around on the 
trails?  
 
Also, if for some reason a dog park can’t be created in either area, then I’m wondering why couldn’t a section of East 
Mirada Surf be part of a dog park?  There is certainly a need for  
more than one or two enclosed dog parks on the Coast and probably even more on the peninsula side of the bay. 
 
Thanks for your consideration, 
 
Fran Pollard, El Granada 
Co Founder of Midcoast Park Lands which created Quarry Park 
Past President of Granada Sanity District and current Park Comm. Member  
of Granada Community Services District 
 
PS: Please see my May 8th letter to this dog committee for my history with QP.    



From: Nancy Sekerak <nsekerak@sbcglobal.net>  
Sent: Friday, October 11, 2019 5:59 PM 
To: PARKS_ParksAndRecreation <ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Support off-leash dog areas. 
 
Thank you for your consensus for Quarry Park but the pond is the only fresh water place for dogs 

to swim. 

 

 What's the rangers problem with letting dogs go? Please explain their reasoning to the public. 

Seems very unfair to allow 3 people outvote the majority. 

 

"At the end of Monday's meeting, the facilitator had the Dog Work Group do a "check-in vote" on 

piloting off-leash on all trails at Pillar Point Bluff.  The majority of members voted "YES."  Like the 

Sept. meeting, all three rangers voted against off-leash at the Bluffs." 

 

The Dog Work Group was supposed to move to a majority vote on the Bluffs (rather than 

unanimous consensus), but the facilitator didn't do it.   

 

I vote with Coastside dog to let the bluffs be what they always were, free and open to 

all!    

 

let the Dog Work Group move to a majority vote for off-leash at Pillar Point Bluffs on 

Nov. 4. -AND- 2.)  vote for off-leash on all trails at the Bluffs.   

 

 Why isn't this on November ballot? The county wasted all this money on paperwork to 

vote for 1 thing - Cabrillo schools. Why didn't you just add it to ballot and get this over 

with a majority vote???? 

 

Nancy Sekerak 

Half Moon Bay, CA 
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From: Chelsea Hardaway <chelsea@hardaway.com>  
Sent: Sunday, October 13, 2019 10:13 AM 
To: PARKS_ParksAndRecreation <ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Comment: County Parks and Dog Work Group 
 
Dear County Parks Dog Work Group, 
 
I am writing for the fourth time (in what is beginning to feel a futile attempt) to voice my concerns and help you 
understand where public sentiment lies in your county.  
 
Specifically, this comment addresses two issues; 

1. County Parks’ off leash dog-walking site selection 
2. County Parks' recent spray of the known carcinogenic Roundup at the Pillar Point Bluffs 

 
Off leash dog site selection: 
 
On October 7, the Dog Work Group was supposed to move to a majority vote on the Pillar Point Bluffs (rather 
than unanimous consensus), but your facilitator didn't do it.   
 
She is showing clear bias, and it’s becoming quite obvious that County Parks is dragging out this process to try to 
wear us down. That will not work.  There is overwhelming community support for off-leash access at the 
Bluffs.    
 
We are asking you to do two things and turn your community citizens into allies instead of foes: 
 
1.  Move at the Nov 4 meeting to a majority vote for off-leash walking, and  
 
2.  Vote for off-leash on all trials at the Bluffs at that same meeting. 
 
Let’s end the combative process and enlist the dog walkers in helping you maintain these beautiful lands. 
  
On Roundup Spray: 
 
I was absolutely stunned to arrive for my daily dose of fresh air, nature and recreational healing — on a day the 
coast was already crippled by a power outage by PG&E — to see you had chosen that day (with VERY high 
winds) to spray a KNOWN cancer-causing agent.  
 
These are lands where humans and dogs in your county go for fresh air and healthy exercise!    
 
Roundup (and its main component, glyphosate)  has been proven cancerous to not just dogs but also humans, 
and there have been several lawsuits where Bayer/Monsanto have been fined billions of dollars in damages.    
 
I don’t know why you are still using that poison, unless it was a deliberate effort to punish and poison dog 
walkers.  I view it that way, especially because you chose to spray it on THE DAY we were in the middle of a 
crippling power/internet/mobile phone outage on the coast.  It was a clear slap in the face, or an effort to get 
us to go away and stop commenting to you.     
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These kinds of acts will NOT work in your favor.  They will only create a group of militant citizens who will work 
against you at every turn.  Do you want to incite riots?    
 
I encourage you to look into the harmful effects of Roundup and STOP spraying it in our state's parks. 
 
Thank you.  Once again, I implore you: let's end the combative process and enlist the dog walkers in helping you 
maintain these beautiful lands.   
 
With one meeting, you can turn your community of citizens into allies instead of foes: 
 
 
Concerned coastside citizen, activist and voter, 
- Chelsea 
 
 
 
--------------------  
Chelsea Hardaway 
Creative Director 
H A R D A W A Y  
602.432.1062 
www.hardaway.com  

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/-THUCzp47PcxXwo7UXA9l8
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/-THUCzp47PcxXwo7UXA9l8


From: Chelsea Hardaway <chelsea@hardaway.com>  
Sent: Sunday, November 3, 2019 3:14 PM 
To: Elizabeth Dallman <EDallman@smcgov.org>; PARKS_ParksAndRecreation 
<ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org> 
Cc: Christine, Coastside DOG <christine@coastsidedog.org> 
Subject: PETITION re: Dog Walking at Pillar Point Bluffs 
 
TO:  Ellie Dallman (EDallman@smcgov.org) and the ParksandRecreation@smcgov.org  
CC:  Dog Work Group 
CC:  Christine@coastsidedog.com 
 
 
On behalf of 250+ fellow community members, I am submitting the attached petition to County Parks and its 

Dog Work Group.  These signatures were gathered by concerned citizens who walk the Pillar Point bluffs on a 

regular basis.  
 

We’d like to work with County Parks and the Dog Work Group on a cooperative, two-fold solution that: 
 

1.  Continues the longtime practice of voice control dog walking on the Pillar Point bluff top AND THAT 
2.  Strictly enforces the no-dog rule down at the Marine Reserve beaches (using our community’s help and 

support).  
 

We believe a solution that combines both of the above is the best answer for all parties involved: it protects the 

precious wildlife of the Marine Reserve, while also allowing a community that loves these lands to continue to 

recreate with dogs under voice control there.   
 
Ellie, thank you for making sure all Dog Work Group members receive the attached petition before Monday's 

2pm meeting. 
We know this topic will be on the agenda.   
 
Thank you for taking up this important issue and considering the joint solution suggested here.  
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Chelsea Hardaway (Montara resident since 2002) 
+ 253 concerned San Mateo County residents 
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From: Amy Tezza <vallemar2@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, November 3, 2019 5:57 PM 
To: PARKS_ParksAndRecreation <ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Off leash dog walking at Pillar Point Bluff 
 
My name is Amy Tezza, I am a 21 year resident of Moss Beach and have walked the blufftop at Pillar 
Point with my dog for the past 2 1/2 years 
 
Pillar Point Bluff has long been, and needs to remain, available to walk dogs off leash. 
 
There are many benefits to dogs to have off leash time. They can run, play with other dogs and chase 
balls. Allowing them this limited freedom is good for their health and their mental well being and allows 
their humans to walk free of entanglement or the need to stop every five feet so their dog can sniff or 
pee. 
 
I have been to many dog work group meetings and have yet to hear a non hypothetical reason why dogs 
should not be allowed to continue off leash in this area. 
 
I have heard no evidence that dogs are doing environmental damage to the bluff top. 
 
I have heard no evidence that suggests conflicts with non dog or on leash dog walkers are anything 
other than a rare occurrence. 
 
I have heard no evidence that off leash dogs are running down to the beach from the bluff top to 
endanger the seals or other marine life. 
 
The risk to seals is from people who are unwilling to follow the rules, obey the signs and insist on taking 
their dogs to the beach. This will not change if dog leash use is enforced on the bluff top. 
 
Those of us that walk with our dogs there are careful to pick up trash and poop, whether or not it is from 
our own dogs. Our off leash dogs are kept under voice control and leashed if that is not possible or when 
encountering others like cyclists and joggers. 
 
And we are also more than willing to help patrol the beach to aid in the detection and prevention of 
risks to seals from those who are not willing to follow the rules. 
Certainly more intensive patrolling of the beach is a better use of ranger time than handing out tickets 
for the non criminal act of walking a dog off leash 
 
I wish San Mateo County residents who actually use and pay for these parks were able to have more 
input into these decisions. I would hope that meetings could be held at times and places more 
conducive to public input; particularly the working public. 
 
But as they are not I hope you will consider the petition that was circulated among dog walkers on the 
coast. It was done in a very short time frame but does indicate overwhelming support for off leash dog 
walking. 
 
Sincerely, 
Amy Tezza 

mailto:ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org
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From: Lawrence Witt <lawrencewitt@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 6:01 AM 
To: PARKS_ParksAndRecreation <ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Walking dogs off leash at Pillar Point Open Space 
 
Hello Working Group, 
 
I'm writing to support dogs off leash at the Pillar Point Open Space. 
 
I'm a long-term resident of Moss Beach in the Seal Cove area.  I've lived there for 10 years and 
previously in HMB for 40+ years.  So I am a long-term coastside resident. 
 
Enacting an off-leash area is healthy for dogs and their owners.  Dog are trained in how to interact with 
both other dogs and humans.  If there are concerns about the environment, these need to be presented 
to the community so we can follow any guidelines.   
 
I think you would find that dog lovers and dog walkers who use the Pillar Point areas do clean up after 
their pets and are sensitive and respectful of habitat issues.  We understand there are trail users who do 
not want to interact with dogs and we do leash up in those situations. 
 
I wholeheartedly support off least dog recreation at the Pillar Point county area. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lawrence Witt 
106 LaGrande Avenue 
Moss Beach 

mailto:ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org
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PETITION IN SUPPORT OF VOICE CONTROL DOG 
WALKING ON THE PILLAR POINT BLUFFTOP  

TO: SAN MATEO COUNTY PARKS & THE DOG WORK GROUP 

Submitted via email to EDallman@smcgov.org and ParksandRecreation@smcgov.org on 
November 3, 2019 

For decades, the Pillar Point Blufftop has been a valuable community resource, serving as a 

popular voice control dog walking area on the coast. Our community of dog lovers has been the 

primary steward of this land, including working with POST to protect it from development, 

keeping the Bluffs clean by always picking up after our dogs, and picking up after others who 

leave trash behind.  

In April 2018, a tragic and extremely rare incident occurred when an off-leash dog killed a seal at 

Ross Cove beach in the Fitzgerald Marine Reserve.  While heartbreaking, the incident had nothing 

to do with people walking their dogs under voice control up on the Pillar Point Blufftop.  The 

Marine Reserve beaches are largely inaccessible from the Bluffs due to an 80-foot cliff.  

As animal lovers, we all want to protect the Marine Reserve beaches.  However, banning the 

long-time practice of voice control dog walking way up on the Blufftop does not accomplish 

this goal.  It only results in alienating a large segment of the community and in pulling 

ranger resources away from the Marine Reserve beaches where they are needed most. 

The best way to protect the Marine Reserve beaches is to work with our community and allow 

the already institutionalized practice of voice control dog walking to continue up on the Blufftop, 

while having a zero-tolerance policy for people who bring their dogs down to the Marine 

Reserve’s no-dog beaches.  As a community, we believe that irresponsible dog owners who 

ignore the no-dog rule on Fitzgerald Marine Reserve beaches should be heavily fined and the 

fine amount should be posted on all County Park signs to the beaches.  Our community can help 

lighten County Parks ranger workload by helping to educate dog owners about the no dogs on 

the beaches rule, and reporting any dogs we see down at the Reserve. 

We hope to work with County Parks in order to make the Pillar Point Bluffs off-leash pilot 

a great success, while providing greater protection for the Marine Reserve beaches.  The 
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Bluffs—with its wide trails, long history of voice control dog walking, and physical separation 

from the Marine Reserve beaches—is the perfect place for sanctioned voice control dog walking. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Signed: 

 Name City  Email Address 

1 Chelsea Hardaway Montara chelsea@hardaway.com 

2 Jeff Hume El Granada Jhume@comcast.net 

3 Temple Hayball Moss Beach templehayball@gmail.com 

4 Brian Ullsperger Montara brian.ullsperger@gmail.com 

5 Sascha Ray Moss Beach sascharay@yahoo.com 

6 Rob Ray Moss Beach lowellathletics@yahoo.com 

7 Fred Andrews Montara fred@singingwhale.com 

8 Carol Smith El Granada jhume@comcast.net 

9 Nik Kolanovic Moss Beach kalanon@pacbell.net 

10 Tracey Kolanovic Moss Beach kalanovic@aol.com 

11 Rick Tywoniak Moss Beach rtywonia2@comcast.net 

12 Dana Tywoniak Moss Beach dana.tywoniak@gmail.com 

13 James Cowdery Moss Beach james@jamescowdery.us 

14 Patrick Murphy Moss Beach 4patrick@protonail.com 

15 Pamela Eakins Moss Beach pamelahmb@aol.com 

16 Kathy Mullin Moss Beach mullinsealcove@comcast.net 

17 Sharon Peterson Montara spcalibre@gmail.com 

18 Amy Tezza Moss Beach vallemar2@gmail.com 

19 Elizabeth Daly-Caffell Moss Beach betsaroonie@yahoo.com 

20 Karen Schmidt El Granada karen.schmidt238@gmail.com 

21 Bob Schmidt El Granada skinny.bob.schmidt@gmail.com 

22 Mike Madden Montara michaelmadden46@gmail.com 

23 Todd Valentic Moss Beach todd.valentic@gmail.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

24 Mark Eller Redwood City Mark123eller@gmail.com 

25 Sophia DePuy El Granada sofiadepuy@yahoo.com 

26 Juliet Lefevre El Granada tenmillionmiles@gmail.com 

27 Nicole Skerry El Granada gooddoggies.skerry@gmail.com 

28 John Skerry El Granada johneskerry@gmail.com 

29 Suzanne Pritchard Redwood Shores spritchard20@gmail.com 

30 Katie Chapman Cupertino chapmank8@gmail.com 

31 Frank Ruggirello Montara frangooch@comcast.net 

32 Lisa Lopez Moss Beach titagidge@sbcglobal.net 

33 Jonathan Wong San Francisco jondwong@yahoo.com 

34 Ken Zuckerman San Francisco kzuckerman@yahoo.com 

35 Andy Voropaeff El Granada MMMRSQ@gmail.com 

36 Gerri Linn Moss Beach SFOlinn@gmail.com 

37 Karen Hoexter El Granada khoexter@me.com 

38 Mary Baxter El Granada marysclearings@yahoo.com 

39 Stefanie Wong San Francisco stefwong@yahoo.com 

40 Robin Toft Half Moon Bay robin@sanfordrose.com 

41 Michelle Hogg Half Moon Bay Michelleh2691@gmail.com 

42 Travis Pynn El Granada Travisepynn@gmail.com 

43 Kate Rodrigues Moss Beach Katerod@hotmail.com 

44 Una Bailey Moss Beach Unabailey1@hotmail.com 

45 Deborah Jackman Half Moon Bay Deborahjackman@yahoo.com 

46 Jackson Murphy El Granada jackhmb@gmail.com 

47 Beth Morris Foster City bethswimmorris@gmail.com 

48 Sherri Bullens El Granada Platelegirl@me.com 

49 Richard Gosselin El Granada froggydoc@comcast.net 

50 Tara Pynn El Granada Tara@arrowoodphotography.com 

51 Margaret Reynard El Granada maggiereynard@yahoo.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

52 Michael Cadigan El Granada cadpack@comcast.net 

53 Nicole David Half Moon Bay nicoledavidhmb@gmail.com 

54 Tom Tobin Foster City mrfish@pacbell.net 

55 Tim Costello Half Moon Bay tjc66@pacbell.net 

56 Carla Stirling Half Moon Bay Carla.Stirling@gmail.com 

57 Donna Adelman La Honda donnaa@stanford.edu 

58 Beatrice Hogg El Granada beatricehogg@comcast.net 

59 Nicole Wilson San Carlos nicoleandmatt@sbcglobal.net 

60 Bernie Moss Beach crushoa@sbcglobal.net 

61 Karen Brown Montara herbert@karenbrown.com 

62 Christian Bogdandy San Francisco windriver101@yahoo.com 

63 Kique Bazan Half Moon Bay Bazane@gmail.edu 

64 Colleen Amour Half Moon Bay colleenmaloneamour@gmail.com 

65 Martha Higdon Half Moon Bay martha.higdon@gmail.com 

66 Jay Davis Half Moon Bay jay@sfei.org 

67 Kris Murphy Half Moon Bay Murphy.farm@comcast.net 

68 John Dye El Granada johndye21@gmail.com 

69 Ed Larenas Moss Beach surfdoggie@gmail.com 

70 Kim Chi  El Granada  kimchi1940@gmail.com 

71 Chris French Half Moon Bay christopher.frenchfries@gmail.com 

72 Karen Lemen Moss Beach kllemen@yahoo.com 

73 Michal Abaonza Moss Beach oceanify@protonmail.com 

74 Michelle Phreaner San Francisco mphreaner@gmail.com 

75 Mike Yolken Moss Beach michael.yolken@comcast.net 

76 Steve Holmquist Moss Beach sholmquist2@gmail.com 

77 Don Hows Moss Beach donhows03@gmail.com 

78 Jae Hahn El Granada samdeuk.hahn@gmail.com 

79 Charlie Holman Moss Beach charlie@charlesholman.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

80 Kevin Beattie Moss Beach kevinjbeattie@gmail.com 

81 Chris Hylton Moss Beach cmhylton@gmail.com 

82 Sherry Kritzer Moss Beach sekritzer@att.net 

83 Claudia Kuchinski Half Moon Bay ckkuchinski@gmail.com 

84 Chloe Lee San Francisco chloehui1211@gmail.com 

85 John Mccardy Moss Beach skidad51@aol.com 

86 Dave Martinovich El Granada pmartinovich@aol.com 

87 Emma Lodge El Granada mopher70@gmail.com 

88 Katia Popyack Moss Beach Katiasophiap@gmail.com 

89 Tom Murphy Half Moon Bay tom94019@hotmail.com 

90 Sharon Peterson Montara spcalibre@gmail.com 

91 Rosa Salinger Half Moon Bay wernersalinger@comcast.net 

92 David Schmidt San Francisco davidschmidt2012@gmail.com 

93 Stephan Ziegler Montara ascotusa@yahoo.com 

94 Susan Hill Moss Beach beeber@pacbell.net 

95 Jill Vandroff Moss Beach jillvandroff@comcast.net 

96 Kenny Vandroff Moss Beach kvandroff@comcast.net 

97 Devin Squaglia El Granada devin.squaglia@gmail.com 

98 Carmel Manion Fremont cmanion@gmail.com 

99 Nancy Sekerak Miramar nsekerak@sbcglobal.net 

100 Rolf & Tina Heimes Pacifica CA family.heimes@gmail.com 

101 Hilary Srere Montara CA srere@me.com 

102 Bill and Peggy Bechtell Montara CA bechtell@comcast.net 

103 Xenia Gio Pacifica CA Ideutschland@hotmail.com 

104 Tim Deweerd El Granada tim@yourdoggone.com 

105 Laura Kendall El Granada Lek123452003@yahoo.com 

106 Michael Garlie San Carlos mgarlie51@gmail.com 

107 Joseph Gallagher El Granada jtgall@comcast.net 
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 Name City  Email Address 

108 Jenny Maddox Half Moon Bay Jennysyracuse@comcast.net 

109 Katarina Koster Belmont katarina.koster@gmail.com 

110 Sherri Franklin San Francisco muttmom1@gmail.com 

111 Jelena Vukicevic Half Moon Bay vjelena@gmail.com 

112 Carlos Martinez Menlo Park cmartinezsegundo@gmail.com 

113 Cynthia Cook El Granada cscook999@gmail.com 

114 Vicky Boyd Burlingame Hills vickylboyd@yahoo.com 

115 Paul Pruitt El Granada wyrfox@gmail.com 

116 Joyce Morrell Half Moon Bay joycemorrell@yahoo.com 

117 Michael Tyler Moss Beach amazingmikety@gmail.com 

118 Chris Tyler Moss Beach tookyt@pacbell.net 

119 Kathleen Erickson Half Moon Bay Kericksonsd@yahoo.com 

120 David Stirling Half Moon Bay Dstirlin@gene.com 

121 Marcia McCardy Moss Beach crestridge7777@aol.com 

122 Eric Watts Moss Beach ewatts@ewdo.com 

123 Tens Watts Moss Beach tena@bigfishnet.com 

124 Randy Brown San Carlos Randyb11@att.net 

125 Peggy Emrey Montara pae@coastside.net 

126 Jessica Hogan Half Moon Bay  Jessica.m.hogan91@gmail.com 

127 Amy Skerry Mountain View  amy.skerry@gmail.com 

128 RJ Ryan Mountain View russelljryan@gmail.com 

129 Chris Guio El Granada Cguio1@yahoo.com 

130 John Caughlin Half Moon Bay caughlinjohn@gmail.com 

131 Claudia Odhiambo  El Granada  claudiapham34@gmail.com 

132 Ed Pham El Granada edpham22@yahoo.com 

133 Josiah Odhiambo  El Granada sugarydart@outlook.com 

134 Trisha Pham  El Granada  trisha_pham@yahoo.com 

135 Stephanie Nguyen  El Granada  stephanie831@me.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

136 Marc & Leslie Wakasa Moss Beach  lesliedyan@mac.com 

137 Chad McNerney Belmont Chadmcemail@gmail.com 

138 Erika & Michael Binsfeld Half Moon Bay reika720@hotmail.com 

139 Nate Tyler Moss Beach nathanieljamestyler@gmail.com 

140 Linda Richardson Montara lrsky@hotmail.com 

141 Christine Svedeman Moss Beach savagette@sbcglobal.net 

142 Jason Mousel El Granada Jmousel@yahoo.com 

143 Matt Greenberg Redwood City matt@homecourtrealty.com 

144 Vivien P Marsh Menlo Park viv.marsh@gmail.com 

145 Janet Dudley Menlo Park jedudley@gmail.com 

146 Sherri Lewis El Granada  Sherilewis14@aol.com 

147 Amy Shaw Redwood City amy@amyeshaw.com 

148 Melanie Hadden Moss Beach haddenmelanie@gmail.com 

149 Gary Wright Moss Beach Garyrwright@hotmail.com 

150 Peter Griffin Menlo Park griffin@stanford.edu 

151 Jennifer Spotorno Redwood City jspotorno@gmail.com 

152 Kevin Ashley Redwood City KevinJAshley@earthlink.net 

153 Jerry Brick Redwood City jbbrick@gmail.com 

154 Lucy Rasmussen Redwood City lucymac@me.com 

155 Sue Ball El Granada Dbugsueb@hotmail.com 

156 Stefanie Fitz Montara stefanie.fitz@gmail.com 

157 Jennell Manion Menlo Park jennell_m@yahoo.com 

158 Andrea Chenu Redwood City Andrea.Chenu@comcast.net 

159 Lindsay Zachystal Emerald Hills lindsayverity@yahoo.com  

160 Peter Griffin Menlo Park griffin@stanford.edu 

161 Marney C Taylor San Carlos, CA M2taylor3890@sbcglobal.net 

162 Lana G. Witt Moss Beach lanawitt@yahoo.com 

163 Lawrence Witt Moss Beach lawrencewitt@gmail.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

164 Ammi & Peter Rostin Belmont ammi@rcqr.com 

165 Cathy Curtis Moss Beach  cathycurtis1218@gmail.com 

166 Terry Farrow San Mateo terryfarrownyc@gmail.com 

167 Kitseng Chao San Mateo kinsengchao@yahoo.com 

168 Michi Garrison Half Moon Bay michigarrison@yahoo.com 

169 Margaret Stringer Pacifica mcstringer@prodigy.net 

170 Penelope Jares Redwood City pennymia@gmail.com 

171 Alyssa Jang San Mateo alyssajang@yahoo.com 

172 Ruby Hylton Moss Beach rubyhylton@gmail.com 

173 Jen Collins Montara jencollins@gmail.com 

174 Eileen Fingerhut Moss Beach eileenfingerhut@gmail.com 

175 Pete Fingerhut Moss Beach fingerhut@gmail.com 

176 Marc Wakasa Moss Beach mwakasa@sbcglobal.net 

177 Olara Murphy Moss Beach cloudemurphy@gmail.com 

178 Tu Cilia Montara ttcilia@yahoo.com 

179 Chris Cilia Montara chriscilia@yahoo.com 

180 Jared Cilia Montara jaredcilia@gmail.com 

181 George Caffell Moss Beach gdcaffell@gmail.com 

182 Miles Caffell Moss Beach milescaffell@yahoo.com 

183 Leigh Ann Koelsch El Granada lawindell@hotmail.com 

184 Kristy Marzocca Half Moon Bay krismarzo@sbcglobal.net 

185 Wally Parce Palo Alto jwparce@sbcglobal.net 

186 Randy Salim Los Altos Hills rsalim@yahoo.com 

187 Nancy O Dag San Carlos java3035@aol.com 

188 Richard DeLoof Cupertino deloof@comcast.net 

189 Karl Weidel Redwood City klw_4@yahoo.com 

190 Laura Weidel Redwood City lcwkean@yahoo.com 

191 Mike Williams Half Moon Bay mwilliams@coastside.net 
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 Name City  Email Address 

192 Ken Bergerson Moss Beach keb05@sbcglobal.net 

193 Robert Johnson El Granada sailhmb@aol.com 

194 Matt Sullivan Montara msullivan53@gmail.com 

195 Christina Soloman Pacifica swagmail@sbcglobal.com 

196 Jack Coons Montara coons09@gmail.com 

197 Amanda Bliss Dennen El Granada blissfork@gmail.com 

198 Nicholas Boregian El Granada directorbeep@gmail.com 

199 Mark Curtis Moss Beach markcurtis77@gmail.com 

200 Jose Arriga Moss Beach rodrigobadboy1016@hotmail.com 

201 Eleanor Galvin El Granada ellegalvin@aol.com 

202 Kirk Halterman Moss Beach kirkhalterman@gmail.com 

203 Marina Pace Montara mpace@sonic.net 

204 James R. Harris Moss Beach aviatorjames@gmail.com 

205 Adrienne Sparrow Moss Beach agsparrow@hotmail.com 

206 James Jennings Moss Beach jimjenningssmpa@yahoo.com 

207 Anna Baumgarten El Granada abaumgar1@gmail.com 

208 Keith Wescourt Woodside keith.wescourt@gmail.com 

209 Debra Born La Honda debndonmail@gmail.com 

210 Mary Grace Yao Sunnyvale mgjyao@gmail.com 

211 Alex Yao Sunnyvale alexyaoyang@gmail.com 

212 Edna F. Myers Pacifica ednafmyers@live.com 

213 Jane Young Sunnyvale jane.young09@gmail.com 

214 David Myers Pacifica ezlazer@sbcglobal.net 

215 Jon Eakin San Carlos jhe1235@sbcglobal.net 

216 Majlis Voss Moss Beach majlisvoss@gmail.com 

217 Barbara M Beebe Menlo Park barbara.m.beebe@gmail.com 

218 Diana Nemirovsky Emerald Hills diana@thenemigroup.com 

219 Gady Nemirovsky Emerald Hills gady2017@nemirovsky.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

220 Mike Mitchell Miramar mitchphoto@aol.com 

221 Diane Mitchell Miramar drmhmb@aol.com 

222 Kaela McDermott Moss Beach kk21kaela@aol.com 

223 Steve Baumhoff Atherton 650stevieb@gmail.com 

224 Maria Aspitas Belmont masdevida@gmail.com 

225 Dawn Reyan Redwood City dawnreyan@yahoo.com 

226 Dorothea Bunk Redwood City dorotheabunk@gmail.com 

227 Rich Jarrin Belmont droid1972@gmail.com 

228 Karen Green Redwood City karenegreen@netscape.net 

229 Janet Brinkop Redwood City fbrinkop@aol.com 

230 Jenny Del Vecchio Mountain View jendelvec@hotmail.com 

231 Thomas Huelbert Mountain View thomas@bygollybymolly.com 

232 Janice Sussman Mountain View janiceblahblah@gmail.com 

233 Michael Sussman Mountain View msussman23@gmail.com 

234 Phillip Ruffier El Granada pjruffier@yahoo.com 

235 John Conrad Montara conradj25@gmail.com 

236 Lindsay Avila Montara lindsay.avila@yahoo.com 

237 Kevin Martin Montara ktmartin48@gmail.com 

238 Kyle Cilia Montara kylecilia@gmail.com 

239 Corey Cilia Montara coreycilia@gmail.com 

240 Meg Wilson San Mateo megwilson@no.com 

241 Jeremy Livianu Belmont jeremy.livianu@gmail.com 

242 Hannah Livianu Belmont hlaiken@gmail.com 

243 Kathryn Bolte El Granada katbolte@gmail.com 

244 Grace Bredl San Mateo gracebredl@gmail.com 

245 Carlos Martinez Menlo Park cmartinezsegundo@gmail.com 

246 Birgitta Bower El Granada  bowerbirgitta@gmail.com 

247 Kelly Gillis El Granada  kellyfischbach@gmail.com 
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 Name City  Email Address 

248 Tanya Bingham  El Granada  tanyabing@yahoo.com 

249 Jean Blomo Montara jeanblomo@gmail.com 

250 James Salinero  El Granada  tsalinero@gmail.com 

251 Cathy Newman  Montara cathynewman@gmail.com 

252 Susan Richards Montara happyharte@gmail.com 

253 Tom Richards Montara trichardstruck@yahoo.com 

254 Theresa Valentic Moss Beach tstern7@gmail.com 
 




